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4
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)
6 The hearing called by the 0i1 )
Conserxrvation Commission on itg )
7! own motion to permit Corinne Grace )
and the Travelers;Indemnity Company )
8 | and all other interested partjes )
to appear and shoy cause why the ) A
9 [ Ranger Lake wells Nos, 1 and 3 ) Case No. 4992
located in Unit Ny of Section 11, )
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, )
10| rea County, New Mexico should not be )
v plugged and abandoned ip accordance )
11| with a Commission-approved plugging )
Program. )
12 ' )
13 . )
IN THE MATTER OF: )
. | o - )
14| The hearing called by the 0il )
Conservation Commission on its ) .
own motion:‘to permit Corinne Grace ) —
_ and the Travelers Indemnity LCompany ) -~ S/
16 | and alil Oother interested parties ’ Case No. 4993 S
to appear and show cause why the ) ~
T. P. State Well No. ] locatéd in . e
17, - Unit a of Section 17;‘Township 10 ) e
South, Range 33 East, Lea County, ). -
18 New Mexico, should not be plugged ) —
and abandoned in accordance with a )
19 Commission~approved plugging pProgram. )
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consolidated forﬂ;hewpnrposg_of-ta_ing.tesﬁimcﬁy}'

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

Casa 4992,

MR. CARR: Case 4992: In the matter of the hearing

‘Called“by»the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion

to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity Company
and all other interested parties to appear and show cause
why the Ranger Lake Wells Nos. 1 and 3 located in Unit N
of Section 11, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County,

New Mexico should not be ﬁiugged and abandoned in accordance

with a Commission~approved plugging program.

We have requested that Cases 4992 and 4993 be
consolidated for the purpese of testimony.

MR. LYONS: No objection, we concur.

MR. PORTER: Is anyone opposed to the donsolidatidn

of these cases?

(No response)
MR. PORTER: Casas 4992 and 4993 will be

MR. CARR: Case 4993: 1In the matter of the hearing
called by the 0il Conservation Commissioh on its own motion
to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity Company

and all other interested parties tb appear and show cause

‘why the T. P. State Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section

17, Township 10, South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New

 Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance
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with a Commission-approved plugging program.
MR. PORTER: You may call your first witness.

* * * *

JOSEPH D. RAMEY,

was called as a witness, and after being duly sworn according
to. law, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

Q Will you state your name and position for the record,

.please?
A Joe D. Ramey, supervisor of the Commission's District

One Office in Hobbs, New Mexico.
Q Does Distfict One include Lea County, New Megico?
A Yes. |
Q and the portion of thét county iﬁﬁq;ved in this case?
A Yes. It includes all of Le; éounty. |
Q Do yourlduties include making recommendations to the

Commission as to- when aAweLsthQuldibe plugged and

ahandoned?
A Yes.
Q Are you familiar with the subject matter of Case 4992?
A Yes.
Q What is the purbose of this case?
~mfA .Tﬁis is what I term a show cause hearing to present

the opportunity for Corinne Grace to show cause why
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the Ranger Lake Wells 1 and 3 should not be plugged.
And also in the next case, to show cause why the T. P.
State Well No. 1 should not be plugged.

Are you familiar with the wells involved in these cases?

Yes.
Have you reviewed all the reports on file with the

Commission concerning these wells?

" Yes, I have. ©Now, I have not personally VLSSted the

well sites infquite some time, but éergbnihl.from the

Hobbs office has visited the wells within the past week.
Do you have the well records with you?
Yes.

Would you please refer to the records,and give the

Commission a history of the welle as reflected in

the~recordé?

‘The first well, the Corinne Grace Ranger Lake Well

"No. 1, filed a Notice of Intent to Drill Form, and

‘the C-101 was approved in August of 1966 for a well

to be located 660 feet from the south iine and 1980

feet from the west 11ne ‘of Section 11 Townsnlp'
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

The well was drilled to 10,407 feet into the
Pennsylvanian formation, and plugged back to a total

depth of 10,406 fect. The well is on 11 3/4 inch

casing set at 10,371 with 400 $a¢ks of cement and
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4 1/2 inch casing at 10,406. 1t was cementgd with
400 sacks, and the well was completed on 10/26/66 from
pexforations of 9,934 to 9,998. It flowed 352 barrels

of oil and 28 barrels of water--

MR, PORTER: What was the date of completion?

THE WITNESS: October 26th, 1966.

{Continuing) The well produced an.accumulative total

of 58,731 barrels with the last production being

pecember of 1968 at a rate of 196 barrels of oil and

15,680 barrels of water for the month of December. -

since that time, it has been shut in, except that
it is now- being tested.

The Ranger Lake Well No. 3 had its C-101 approved

on December 20th, 1966, for a well 557 feet ‘from the

south line and 1917 feet from the west line of Section

11, Township 12 South, Range 34 Bast. This well was

compieted to a total depth of 5,315 feet, and plugged

‘back to a total dépth of 5,289 feet. The well is on

_(8 5/8 inch casing set at 378 feet. It is circulated

44

with 4 1/2 inch casing at 5,313 with 1,000 sacks o
cement. It was completed on Jaﬁuary“l7tﬁ, 1967’from
éerforations of 4,853 to 4,868‘in»the San And:eas

formation. It flowed 54 barrels of oii'ana‘ls barrels

of water. This well produced a total accumulative

production of 435 barrels. The last production was
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October, 1967, when it éroduced 21 barrels of oil and
7 bérrels of wéter for that month.

The T. P. State Well No. 1 had its C-101 approved
on December 23rd, 1968, for a well 660 feet from the
north and east lines of‘Section 17, Township 10 South,
Range 33'East.v It was completed to a total depth 6§
4,524 and plugged back to a depth of 4,489 from the
San Andreas fofmation. Eight and five-eighth inch
casing was installed at 1,824 feet. It's'cirCulated>
with 5 1/2 inch casing at 4;523 with 675 Sacks of
cement. It was completed on Februéry 8th, 1969 from
perforations of 4,465 to 4,478. It flowéd 36 barrels
of oil and B‘barfels of water. This well last produced
in-Febrﬁary:;IQGQ,»which‘is the ‘month it was c;ﬁpléted in.

My records, if they'a£é~correct, say that i£
produced 1,385 barrels of oil and 77 barrels of watex.

This is'alsovffs accumulative production; This well

was tested and assigned an allowable in October, 1972.

- —

"

T understand it, the

allowable was 20 barrels of oil. ‘Then in October, the
well-~
MR. PORTER: Twenty barrels per day?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

(Coﬁtinuing) The well testeg.gpr 20 barrels of oil and

30 barrels of water. In October, the well produced
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395 barrels of oil. Then from November through April,
they repérted no oil production.
MR. PORTER: You mean April of 19732

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. From the period of November,

”igiéntﬁfbuéh April, 1973.

Q  (By Mr. Carxr) Could you tell us the dates the last
official forms were.filed by the operator concerning
these wells? |

A Yeé, sir. On the Ranger Lake No. 1l Well, the last
official approved form was filed-- o? was apéroved on
February 8th, 1967, Form C-105. Since that time,
another form was filed with me in August, dated August
16th, 1972, which.i'aid not approve}-gna which was
for the ‘purpose of cleariing out storage tanks and’
»poﬁer oil tanks for 307 barrels of legal oil left in
thé tank, and approximately 863 barrels of oil in the
power oil tank. |

At this time, I contacted the people who héd
filed the form, and said that it would be necessary
for the Grace”people to up-date their Form C-115 so‘
I could determine whether this was legal storage,
since thay had not been reporting on the wélls since

‘ they\had been shut in.

On the' Ranger Lake Well No. 3, the last form
approved was the Form C-105, dated October 27th, 1967.
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Here again, 1 received a Foxrm 104 to run 220 barrels

of legél gtock left in the tanks, and this was dated

august 16th, 1972. I did not approve this form for

,

the same reason as I just outlined.
On. the T. P. Staté~Well;No.41, the last form was
apprdved on September 11th, 1972, and it was Foxrm

c-104, filed to request a 1,000 parrel testing allowable..

‘Phis well at the time was the one that I.did assign

 an aliowable to. It did indicate they weére going to

test the well at that time, and I didiassign them a
testing allowable, and later, the 20 barrel oil allowable.
Have you been in communicatioﬁ>with the opefator of

ya .
these wells since that time?

Well, the first commnnicaticn started on 3ﬁne 5th,2i9f2.
Mr. Raﬁéyi are ﬁhese the letters that are jdentified
as 0il Conservati§n'Commissicn Exﬁibit”ﬂpmﬁérﬂonehin
these caséé? | |
Yes,‘they are.

To ¢ontinue,‘the Eirét communicatidn was June
S5th, 1972, when I called to the attention of Mrs. Grace
that she had three wells in Northern Lea County‘whiéh
had been shut in for some time, and since they nhad

peen shut in for some time, it would appear to my

estimation that they were non-productive. I said

that -since it appééfed that these wells would not be
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produced, it would seem that the wells should be
plugged and abandoned. I asked her to advise our
office of her plans for the wells, and{toid her that
if no work-over was proposed, piéase make plans for

these wells to be abandoned immediately.

‘Would you just give us the dates of the subsequent

correspondence?
I again wrote on August 4th, 1972; again on September

11th, 1972. It was the September 1llth letter where

I requésted that they up-date their Form C-115. I
again sent correspondence on May lst, 1973, advising
them that a hearing had been set. o G
What response d%?g'ydu received from these léttérs?

I have had no response. The only response was the

‘allowable request on the T. P. State Well No. 1 where

they did produce the well for a short period of time,
one month, and then shut it in again for a long period.
I also received the reguests on the Forms C-134,

requesting that they run oil in thé“éﬁorage tanks.

Is. it your recommendation that these wells be élugged

and abandoned?
Yes, sir. If there is no indication that these are
commercial oil wells, I can see no reason for them to

continue standing as they are, and I think they should

be plugged and abandoned.

/
Y
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Q what kind of plugging program do you reconmend for

these wells?
A At this time, X wouldn't recommend a plugging program--
The only one I would recommend would be to plug the
wells from the total depth to the top of the ground
with cement, but I think we should leave it flexible,
and that a plugging program be designed at the time

the wells are plugded.

Q Is it your recommendation that this be left to the

Giscretion of the District Office?

“A Yes.

Q  Are the letters marked as Exhibit One true and correct
copies of the letters in the Oil,COmﬁissiohifiies?_”
A ‘f ?és, sir.. » |
| MR, CARR: At.this~time, I will offer OCC Exhibit
-bng‘in Cases 4992 and 499%3.
MR. PORTER: Without objection, the exhibit will
be admitted.
Conservaticii Commission Exhibit One
was admitted in evidence.)
MR. CARR: I have nothing further.
* * * ~—*
CROSS EAXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTERY

Q Why would it be necessary for you to recommend that
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these wells be plugged from the top to the bottom?

A

» O » ©

tﬁ

Mr.

That's the only plugging program'I would recommend

at this time. I don't think they should be plqued
thatrﬁay, I don't think any well needs to be pluggded
that way. If an order came out with a prescribed |
pluéging program, I think it would be too rigid-- or
not rigid enough at this time. ’I tﬁlﬁk we éhould leave

it up to the discretion of the District Office. If

the pipe is pulled, we have one plugging program, and

~ if the pipe is not pulled, we have an entirely different

pluggihébptogram.

Why can'tkyou recommend a program at this time?

X could, sir. ' R

Is it because of insufficient informatién in the files?

No, I think there's sufficient information in the files,

Mr. Porter. I just feel it would be better to work
a plug-in program at the time the wells are going to

be plugged.

“'Rather than putiing the program in the ordex?

Yes, sir. If you think it would be proper to have a
plugging program, I can come up with one.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any questions of

Ramey?

MR. LYONS: Yes.

* * * ‘W
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' CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. LYONS:

Q . What ére,your reasons again for proposing these wells

be plugged at this time?

A It appears to me that the operator has walked off and

left the wells, 1eading me to believe that’%hey are

uneconomical teo produce.

there in the last week?
A Yes. Mr. Kenneth Smith has

believe he did so on Friday

a testing allowable on each

office yesterday, and I was

Q flere the testing allcwables

Q Do you know whether or not'any activity has happened

contected my office, I

of last week, and requested

weil. He came

‘up here at the

approved?

were approved.

into the

time.

I instrﬁcted

A Yes, the testihg‘allowables

. el A~ o
sauy 5\;\/.&}.‘3&5’

™myr 4o o mde  delam o ETAY.
H “ v o & 3J

Well, if yoﬁ‘have approved the testing allowables, why

would you want these wells to be plugged at this time?:\

‘Because I have had no response from the Grace people

as to what their plans are for the wells. If Mr, Grace

wants to come forward and offer something that will

show these wells are commercial, and are going to be

produced, fine. I certainly don't want to plug any
wells that will put some oil in the tanks.

Kave you been in contact with your geologist?
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L&

I was in contact with him yesterday.

pid he indicate to you any activity to his knowledge
that was happening there?

Ye;, he said the three wells had been tested, and he
did give me some test results which I left someplale.
Do you remember anything about the test résults at all,

as to whether or not they were favorable?

s

It éeems like one was 45 barrels; one was 26 barrels;

and the other one was higher, which sounded to me like

they could be commercial wells.

Even having received this information prior to the

_jpggring today, it is still your recommendation to the

Commission that these wells be pluqéed?

YeS} because tomorrow the test data could be’considerébly
less than this. |

Your é&:liérvanswer to my question as io;th§“r§a$9ﬁ

that you recommended these welis be’plugge&‘was

s

',because'there”was no evidence of activity. ‘Now you

indicate there has besn avidence of activity, that
activity having' produced some oii--

y

f}should first say that any well left standing in that

position and not being worked or produced for a period

of several years could create waste. Pipe could

collapse, and there could be communication between

zones,or loss of fresh water into the oil zones, or
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7

contamination of fresh water, so this is our prime

concern.

I can understand that when thesi forms were not filed

at céftain times, yon would recommend that. However
with this new information you have received during the

past week from the engineer employed by the Graces

and your own geologist, I can only wonder why you

'plugged‘when there is evidence of acfivity‘ahd“mafketable

oil there,

I prefer to get this into the record, and let the
commission make that consideration.

MR, FbRTEﬁ: Mf. Lyons, dc you have a witness to

testify as to what'aétivity has occurred?

MR. LYONS: Yes, we have two who will testify

THE WITNESS: THis is good. This is what I would

like to get into the record.

r:,,‘Q S

’(B?”Mf;:t96ﬁ§1“I”haﬁa”yoﬁ5éd§iééwamﬁbfﬁéméQIBéthrﬂ’
the Ranger Lake_ﬁo. 1, the Ranger Lake No. 2, and the~
T. P.‘State Well No. 1. I believe theée forms are .
signed by your geclcgist, is that correct?

Yes, thaﬁ's the signature of Mr. thﬁ Runyoh_of our

AHobbs office.

What is the date on that?
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, -1l A June 19th, 1973.
’} 1
a , 2y Q So that is prior to this hearing today.
3 A Yes, that's correct. That would be yesterday, I believe.
4 MR, LYONS: I move for the admission of these

5 three forms of the Commission into evidence at this time.

B o 6 MR. PORTER: As I understand your recomﬁendatidn,
L <5
A et B ® 4 it is based upon what information you have at the present
[ U . - .
N Eg g | time.
o % .
T 5 o] THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
F ‘3 - ;§§ 10] @ (By Mr. Lyons) Don't you believe it is inconsistent
. ol @
? T e 11 to say you would like to see the wells shut down and
3 == -
- 3 f% 2 filled up, and then authorizing your geologist to
s | - B .
\ ' 8 13 approve these C-104s?
ﬁ X B

e

14| A Yes. I also stated that I would not recommend plugginé

15 an economical well.

e —
SR e e
E X iR A
N . RS .
i
1

6! Q I am only asking don't you think it inconsistent to

17 approve the test allowable--

18 A When I wrote the Grace people, I exbected a reply to

200 SIMMS BLDG.e P.O, BOX 10020 PHONE 243-68910 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX!QO 87103
1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG., EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

- - 19 my inquiries. In other words, if ‘a well has been shut - Sameal e
26‘ in for aApefioée3f'faﬁfwt6ffiﬁémyéérsj“it*ioo“s~1ike~mmﬂA: o
21 ’it is not going to be produced, and that perhaps they
- 2 walked off and left the well, or had forgotten the
- well. If it's not going to be produced, it should be
2 p;ugged. - I asked fbr this information specifically,

o
F 3

I said, "What are your future plans for the well?", and
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I received no answer g my iaquiry, 8o I assumed they

were not going to do anything with the wells.

Assuming there is some activity in these wells, and

the test results are accurate, would it be your
recommendation that perhaps you ought to give them
some time to see if these are good wells?

Oh, yes, I wpuld recommend even that they be given
ninety days to put them back on production.

So your recormmendation isn't today that they go ahead

and cap them, or that an order be issued today to cap

them?
Oh, éo, if there is any chance theSel#ells are
econbﬁical, I don't want thgm plugged.

MR. LYbNS:. I have notﬁing further.

* * * *

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

~'._,Q..A

¥

Have you'traditicnally,had difficulty corresponding
with this operatér?

Yes, they seem to- ignore my inquiries.

As supervisor of the District, do yoh feel that the
pistrict should have to discover everything--

MR, LYONS: I object to thig line of questioning

as peing arbitrary.

MR. PORTER: . Do you intend to‘answer“the‘question




tBS SRR

AV

10

y, meier & associa

11

-

RIS e (L
¥
§

12

13

dearn.a

209.51MMS BLOG.0 P.O. BOX 10928 PHONE 243-061010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO £7103

14

15

18
19
20
21
22

23

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUAUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

25

PAGE 1.8

o)
~1

A

with your witness.=2-ts'wvhy the operator hasn't responded
to the Commission's usual inquiries?
MR, LYONS: Yes, I believe so, Your Honor.

MR. PORTER: I think this would be entirely

relevant. We will sustain your objection, but we would like

the information put into the record as to why we cannot get--

-

the District supervisor for the'Commissidn is unable to get

respbnses to his correépondence.

Q (By Mr. Carr) Mr. Ramey, by approviﬁg test allowasles;
does that prcvide any sort of guarantee there will be

i

' commercial production from aAQell?

S

A No, it does not. The primary purpose of a test allowable

‘is to allow the operator to evaluate the well.

Q Do you still recomiiend these wells be ﬁiudged and

abandoned if they cannot be‘puﬁ on production in a

reasonable time?

b
b
(41
o
iy
da
3
-
t
>
d

Y&s5. ninsty-iday period T stated
would be a reaéoﬁéblé'péfiéa. "I"think the operator
would have time‘to evaluate the wells, and if they are
commercially productive, he can be producing them wiéhin
the interval, aﬁd if they are not, they should be
plugged. | t |

MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, if an operator files an

application to temporarily abandon a well and sets forth

his reasons, is it customary to approve such procedures? '

\~ B ,:A_ B o
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PHE WITNESS: VYes, sir.

MR. PORTER: But in this case, have you received
any application from the operator to temporarily abandon
these wells?

.THE WITNESS: No.

MR. PORTER: In other words, you have had no

appliéation from the préducer here, the operaﬁor, for
temporary abandonment?
THE WITNESS: No, I have not.

MR. ‘'PORTER: Does anyone else have any questions

of Mr. Ramey?

(No response)
~ MR, PORTER: He mag be excused., 
fWitness excused.) |
~ “'MR. PORTER: Yon have a witness you say you are
going to put on the stand, Mr. Lyons? -
' MR. LYONS: Yes.

'MR. PORTER: Since:Mr. Ramey ‘s recommendation was

that you have ninety days conditionéd'upon'what5yéuf witness — -t e

'says that you intend to do with the wells, the Commission

‘would be interested in knowing from your witness what your

"plans are for the wells, because that's the only way we

caniintelligently deal with the wells.

MR, LYONS

’
L)
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1 KENNETH SMITH,

3! to law, testified as follows:

4l ’ DIRECT EXAMINATION
5| BY MR, LYONS : |
6! Q Would you state your name for the commission, p;ease?
7! A Kenneth Smith.
8 Q And what is your occupation?
9| A 1 am presently a petroleum engineer in Houston; Texag.
10] Q Wwho are you presently employéd_by—— Or who are Yyou
11 { working with? o
e 1?4 A 1 am working for Mr. Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace:
é 13| Q Would you give us ydﬁ;eéﬁdatidhélmgackgfbdﬁd?:
% 1l A I was graduated from Texas A and M University in 1949.
% }5' 7 worked forx nine years for the Mobil 0il Company as
% 16 a petrcleum'éngineer and production‘foreman. 1 was
u . .
g 17 _ an engineexr with the Air Force for two sears, and have
é 18 peen a consultant for five years.’
éz 19 @ Was your gegreg in engineering?
éé 20| P No, but I ha”e-ﬁlkeé engineering‘coﬁrses since then,
° %
§§ 21 and geology courses also.
%% 2 Q ‘Have you had occasion in the time you have been working
%% 23 with Mr. Grace to come in contact with the Ranger Lake
3o
ié 24 Wells 1 and 3 and the T. P. State Well No. 1?
) '25L_ji'~wYes. on June thh, I went:to the Rangexr Lake-- both

2| was called as a witness, and afterx being duly sworn according -
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Ranger Lake Wells and the T. p. State well.

MR. POBTER: June 12th of this year?
THE WITNESS: yes, sir.
(BY Mr. Lyons) was that at the direction,of My. Grace?
Yes, it was.

What were your observations, and what actxvxties were

performed in connection withithese three wells after
your 1n1tia1 contact?

We moved 2a pumping unit in and lnstalled a motox to

- the Ranger.Léke No. 3. and moved a hydraulic unit into

the Rranger Lake No. 1. That's the exteht of the

12 1nformat10n '{ have ‘for that day-

13 Then on the next day, we attemﬂted ro start the

14 “engine Oon the ¢. p. state Well ¥o. 1. which we’ wers

151 unable to do. So we called a mechanic out the next

16 day to get that engine running. We did gtart the ..

7 f hgdraulic‘unit‘on the Ranger Lake No. 1. and the preseure
v1s\ was'dﬁ;”aﬁd'iﬁ was éetermihedwthat we had trouble

19 downhole with the downhole purP- We ordered a rig

20 out to pull the tubing and the pump as to repalr that.

21 Q Was this gor all three welis?

2| A yes. This was begun on Juiie 13th, and then on June
23 : 14th, we got the T. P. grate No. 1 gtarted. We got -
24 70 barrels of oil from that, and then we g£inished out

2% ¢or the Ranger Lake No. 3/

the work on the pumping 4 uni
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and gtarted it. And the T. P. gtate No. 1 was pumpiﬁg

that day also.

4Have you had occésion go taik to Mr. Grace as to why
these weils have heen allowed to lie dormant for the
1ast few years? |

wWell, not too much, but T understand Mr. Grace has been

very busy in the carlshad area, and these wells 4o

going to take some engineering work to get them in

gshape to be economical. and Mr. Grace has peen tied up
with other things.

aAfter your jnitial contact with the wells there, what

do you feel in youtr proiessional pinion is the

potential for these wells?
1 think the wells can be commercial,.. we want:to pump.
the initial flush production out of the well pores to

see whether they will stabilize. Possibiy we need to

do some stimulaﬁidn wOrK on +he Ewo RangsT r.aka Wells.

_—

1 would think that in the case of the Ranger Lake
No. 1, it's going to get a 1ot of f£luid.- T thin!. our
problem is in‘pumpingvlong enough to see€ if we can

pump some of the water off to get some oil coming

again.‘
Are these tnree wells in production at thls time?

Two of them are. the Ranger gtate NoO. 2 is waiting on
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1 a rig.
2l @ The Ranger State No. 1 and»the T. P. State No. 1 are
_ 3 on production?
4| A Yes,
,1;i o gw 5| @ Do you have at your disposal the number of barrels you
'fv‘ ;; 6 . have been able to pump, and what you Séliebe the
~ ) % 5 ig 7 , potentialyis for barrels per day?
~f i §§ g| A 05 June 15, we had 96 barrels of oil and 20 barr;is
g R v
;. %f b B g; 9 ' of'salt water from the Ranger Lake No. 3. From~tﬁe
; = = _EE" 10 T. P. étate No. 1, we had 77 barrels of cil and 12
v o -1E§ 1 ' barreis of salt water. On Saturday, June 16th, we
i ;i -é; R 12 had from the Ranger Lake No. 3 26 barrels of oil and
:é ‘,{B gg 13 177 bartgls of water-- |
; : | gg 14 MR, PORTERQ How’many barrels of oil?
% — W ‘
E; . A;% 15 - THE WITNESS: Tweniy-six.‘
: - gg 16| A {Continuing) I believe we had-- From the T. P. State
gg i7 Me. 1, we had 77 barrels of il and 1o 5atiéls of }
gé 18 ealt water. On June 17th, from the Ranger Lake No. 1,
- %g 19‘ we had 692 barrels of water and 36 barrels of oil.
o ‘
%; 20 From the Ranger Lake No. 3, we had 25 barrels of oil
. é; ;; and 10 barrels of salt water. On the T. P. Statg No. 1,
§§ 22 we had 66 pbarrels of oil and 33 barrels of salt water.
. On June 18th, from the T. P. State No. 1, we
2 e '
55 24 had 63 barrels 6f oil and 44 barrels cf water. From
B X s the Ranger Lake No. 1, we had 35 barrels of oil and
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850 barrels of water. From the Ranger Lake No. 3,

we had 10 barrels of oil and 5 barrels of water. We
shut the pump down that day on the Ranger Lake No. 3
becau#e it qﬁit pumping. - '

on fuesday, the 19th, from the Rangexr Lake Né. 1,

we had 624 barrels of water and 5 barrels of oil. The
Ranger Lake No. 3 was shut down. From the f. P.'State
No. 1, we had 12 barrels of oil and 93 barrels of water.
I don't have the production for'tdday.

Do yoﬁ have an estimated amount of money Mr. and Mrs.

Grace have spent during this time for testing attempting

- to put these wells back on production?

I would estimate in the neighbbthood 0ff§10;000.
Have’YOufEalked to the Grgé;s és»to their future planée—
as to what thiey intend to do with the wells? |

Well, we are looking in terms of salt water disposal
from the‘Ranger Laké Ho. 1 particularly. It is being

checked as to whether we re-enter a plugged and

“abandoned well on-the isasc and make a salt water

disposal unit out of it, because we can't afford to
haul this volume of water for the volume oﬁ oil we
are getting.

But the plans of Mr. Grace are to put these wells back

on commercial production?

Yes-- Well, at least we will determine if they are
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" commercial. If they can be made commercial, we are

going to do that.

Q Do yoﬁ know Donna Hollis?

A Yes.

Q what is hér job?

A She is office manageXx:, I guess, for bil Records Company
in Hobbs.
3 vbiCE: ‘nolléé} jl-o-1-l-e-~r.
Q (By Mr. Lyons) t1s she employed by Mr. Grace to £ill

out his reports'and’ﬁake care of his: paper work?
A Yes, I undersﬁand_she is. o L
As far as ydu know, have the Graces fed,tﬁe jnformation
to her that was necessary to £ill out and submit tﬁe
forms reqﬁired‘by the Commission?
A 1 wouléthink sb,*but I'm not out here all the time.

MR, PORTER: vou came on the scene in June of %his

year? ' o T : . .
THE WITNESS: No, sir, I come on the scene every
once in a while. I was out in april for about a week, I

would say, and then I came back on May 13th.

~ MR. PORTER: April, May and June 6f this year?
PHE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. LYONS: Your witness.

* * * *




PAGE 26

ir - CROSS EXAMINATJ."”"
2| BY MR. CARR: /
» e ff : 3| Q Could you tell me in your opinion how long it would take
.f‘~ff_f;jﬁ s g 4 - to determine whether or not thege wells can be put back
V.ji . 5 - on commercial production, and how long a reasonable
S j o 6| time would be to get them back on commercial production?
5 L@ ) | |
" ?E 7! A I think yoiGir man's ninety days is very reasonable.
)
) E% 8i Q You did say you thought ninety days was a reasonable
%)
od 9 period of tlme?‘
1 5 do.
; - . 10! A Yes, I do.
e D . :
L E% 1n ' MR. CARR: I have no further questions.
" {g . 2] MR. RAMEY: { 'hat are you doing with the water from
2 o ’ :
~ 8 58 45| the T. p. state Well o, 12
s o , - _ ‘ .
»fg 14 ~ MR. LYONS: I wouldn't object to the witness
- [ ] . .
z3 .
A 15 | answering this off the record, but I don't know if that has
32 o
i ...
- §§ 16 anything to do with production. I.donh‘t know how the
g« o .
¥ 3% | aisposal of water has anything to do with thege wells having
. @ .
-
2« o .
- 18 | potential.
3 < .
Er MR. PORTER: It has a lot to do with Commission.
§7 20| régulations,
) @ K )
33 21 MR. LYONS: I wouldn t object to him answering
%0
EE 22 lt off the record, but I don t think it is proper for the -
Ly ‘
of 23 purpose of this hearing.
o
23 : :
n- 24 MR. CARR: wWe are charged by the statute to
conduct hearings, and it also says that they will not be
25 : : , ’
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__conducted with the rigidity of a formal 1egal proceeding.

MR. LYONS: I think’thé witness indicated in his
testimony that Mr. Grage probably would be éttempting to
use an abahdonéd well for water disposal.

MR. RAMEY: What is its dispositibn at this time?

THE WITNESS: We have a program with the RoYal
and Vick Tank Truck Service to haul this water. 1It's
approximately a fifteen—mllé haul, I would think.

MR.: RAMEY: Houw much is it costing?

THE WITNESS: Thirty cents total.

MR. RAMEY: Thirty cents per barrel to digpose of
the watei? | “

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. PORTEk: Mr. Smith, you have testified to the
fesult of certain tests. wGuld’yduvbS{Willing to put tﬁpse
in the form of a_report to.thé Cormission?

THE WITNESS: Yes, éﬁreiy. M

MR. PORTER;' The tests you have run up to now both

3

as to water and oil.

THE WITNESS: Very good. Do you have a‘form for
that? ‘

MR. PORTER: We have a C-103, which is a catch-all
form we could dge.L

THE QITNESS: I could just write them in narrative

form.
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MR. RAMEY: I think those figures should be on

~

a Form C-103 so they can be in our well recoxds.

MR. PORTER: Are there any further questions of
the witness?
| (No reéponse)-
MR. PORTER: He may be éxcused.

{(Witness excused.)

& * * *

RONALD JOHNSON,

was called as a witr<éss,; and aﬁtér being duly sworn according

to law, testified as follows:

" DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LYONS: |

Q , Would ydﬁ state your name and ocdupa;iéh, gir?

A My name is Ronald D. Johnson, and I am a graduate
petroleumsehgineer from the Univérsity of Soufhwestern
Louisiana in Lafayette, Louisiana. I graduated in
1957. I am a régistered petroleum eﬁgineer»iﬁ the
State of Louisiéna. I worked for the Mobil Cérporatibn

for approximatély ten yéars, and ‘have been a consultant

engineer for approximately six years.

Q Are you presently working with Mr. Grace?
A As a consultant engineer, yes.
Q During the time you have been working with the Graces;

have you had occasion to speak with then concerning the
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status of the two Ranger Lake Wells and the T. P. State

Well No. 17

it

Yes, sir. My first encounter with Mr. Graze was to
do soie work in the Scuth Carlsbad-Fieid, and even
during this time, these three wélls were brought to
my attention.

I ar associated with-Steinhorst Operating Systems
out of Lafayette,and Mr. Steinhorstvhas been working
with Mr. Grace all during the last yeéar, and he brought
these,wgils to my attenticm. He had béeh up’hereha.
year or soO ago with the intention of getting something
dong‘Up there about theseTWells.;

One of the things I'found 6ut?is that Mr. Gface
has operations all over the country, and it has beéen

our intention to get up and get started in this area,

- put it just has been a period of neglect as far as

the engineer's staff is concerhed.

. Have you been involved in the past week with some of

the situations that have developed there as far as
trying to test these wells?
Yes. This has been a follow-up of what we had intended

to do over a month ago. Mr. Smith has been taking ~

care of the specific activities, but I was up there

‘for a couple of days assisting him getting the

equipment lined out ‘and following through on a lot
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wells? r

of background work that I had done in previous weeks.

Have you also obsexrved the types of machinery?

Very definitely. T have been involved with helping

put the wells on production, and assisting in testing
and - acquiring equipmént.
Do you have any estimate of the approximate amount of

money invested by the Graces during this period?

I would say between eight and ten thousand dollars.

After your observations there, and after looking at

 the tests, do you feel there is potential for these

{x

I mostvéertaiﬁly do. Of”cOurse, we &et back to the

salt water problem. There is no question about there

being oil production, and when you get involved in

the economics of water disposal, this would be the

only question that could be raised. But just inm,a

'preliminary’study, I think very definitely there is

good potential for economic production.

Are two of the wells in production now?

- That's correct. Three of them would be, ekcébt for

the fact that we are having mechanical problems downhole

in one of the wells.

‘Do you know of your own knowledge the future plans of

the CGraces for these three wells?

" Yes. One of the things the consultants were to be
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pursuing was the salt water disposal, and naturally

the maximum amount of production that woﬁld be available
in that area.
MR. LYONS: Your witness.
MR. CARR: No questions.
| * * *® B *

CROSS EXAMINATICN

BY MR. RAMEY:

I missed your name.

Rdnald Johnson.

“Mr. Johnson, are you familiar with the producing

-

characteristics found in Léa County?

dust,what I have picked up from other pumpers and people

‘in the area.

But you probably could conclude “that it wouid be a
high waterxr producinérzone?

Yes. As you will notice from the reports, we got a
nice amount of o0il with:an increase of water cut, and
we arc hoping to get a reversal here, and get an:

increase in oil cut. This can't be done overnight,

it will take some time to truly evaluate it. I think

there is no question though that there is an amount

“of o0il that could be salvaged from this reservoir.

Hlow long do you think it will take for you to make an

evaluation of that? Do you think you could get that done

)




in ninety days?
t of operations, and

A As I say. We are involved in a lo

one

te a full ninety days to thi

if we could devo

‘But when you are handling

project, probably yes.

production in other areasmand doing things that may

nt and wore economical; you

be considered more importa

a little bit, pecause W€ are

would de crowding it

jooking at an in-depth study of salt water disposal.

I'm not saying”it’couldn’t~be done, but this .is

a fairly short period of time.

y ample gine to

ive the operato

Q Would ninety days 9

ion capacities

evaluate his wells as to what their product

§§ would be?
..... | e _
- A 1 would say ninety 4ays would give us sufficient time
i ww
z z
- P5 to know what our jntentions are. 1 wouldn‘t"say we
3 Z T o
_ 3z )
: x W . - : . . -
- ¥3 16 could have the salt water disposal system Ln_productlon,
g« . )
o w ‘ .
oD N
19 17 or anything of this sort, put I think.thattperiod of
o O . N i .
B . ‘
S v 18 time would afford us an opportunxty to say what our
3% ' : '
o W
- zs 19 tntentions will be.
53 ; ,_
§x a0 MR. RAMEY: That's all I have.
- 2 < R -
o LA g
é; 21\ : :5R. PORTER: Does anyonehelse have any questions*
66 (5
- S 22 SE Mr Johnson?

1 would like‘to direct a 4u

n't really,answer to my satisfaction the

you did
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1\ question ag to why ncne of the conmission requirements were

answexed. You said this information was supplied to Miss

Hollexr, and it was up tO ner to submit the information.
Waé that the gist of your testiﬁony?
| MR.,SﬁITH:‘ vyes, Y would say 50.
MR.tRAMEY: so what you are saying 38 that she was

fed the information: and just 4id not- £ile the forms?

8 R Mk. SMITH: My feeling is 1 really don't know.

9 MR. RAMEY: 'That}nhnnéh‘i”iﬁoughtvyou said. |

10 MR, PORTER: The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused})

MR. PORTER:V po you-haGe anything furthex, Qr. Linns?
wr. LYONS: NO- | |
uRr., CARR: 1 would 1ike -to re—cali Mrx . éaﬁey.

* Cox * *

_ JosgPH D. RAMEY ,

was re—délled‘as a witnesS;s and having been already dauly

T Y awoXn testified as follows:

D:RECT‘EXAriﬁAT:on

20| BY MR. CARR:

21 Q you heard Mr. porter 2 few minutes ago state what he
22 understobd your recommendatiOn to he contingent upon
23 certain evidence put in bY Mr. crace and his

LA

24 epresentatives here. NOW. having neard that evidence:

would you please state your recomme"dations for -the
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Commission?

I would affora the operator ninety days: mainly because
1T don't want to se€ any well that may ke ec0nomica1
plugged{ However, 1 would certainly recommend—* or, X
would insist that reports be submltted to the Hiobbs
office every ten days as ro the tests on the wells;
what 1s being done.

I wgould think that if the operator doesn't see £it.
o submit these reports: that we should insiéﬁ on the
wells being élugged. -1 do not feel this is unreasonable.
MR. LYONS: Yyou don't think ten Aays is ﬁnreaQOnable?
THE WITNESS: No, Sif.
- MRy LYONS : rathexr than a thlrt§~day period?
THéMWITﬂLSS Wo, I WUu;d prefer ten days-
MR. ﬁYONS; Would you request?thatuthese be in
writing, OF can pheﬁ pe oral? |
oHp WITNESS: T would want them in writing on
the appropriate Cco mmxasxon form, which would be Form c»103.
MR. LYONS: I don't want to argue: but I pelieve
thet 15 unreasonable to ask for them averxry ten days. 1
Ehink the graces have acted in good faith. ‘In-fact, it
has been restified ¥ +hat they have invested between eight
and ten thousand dollars in these threeé wells over the
jast week- Oobviously if they intended to abaqdon them,

they certainly wouldn't want to put that kind of money into

e
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'§ 15 allowable of twenty'bartels, g0 in essence’ it doesn't
o B \ %
3 16 need 2 resting allowable.
x .
u
oD o K
19 17 A MR. PORTER: put - they will need a nev assighment
o © B
- J
EE 18 to the other wells on the first of July?
1% :
u
2 MR.*RAMEY:, That's correct.
55 | ‘ '
S 20 MR. PORTER: 1 have been sitting here 1istening
% | '
o 2 21 "to YOou:s My . Raney s and it appears to me that Yyou wrote four
. Z
00 .
Vi jetters: OF June 5thy 1972, august Ath, 1972 geptember 11th,
AV .
(o9 of .
a9 . . N ; .
°% 23 1972, and May 1st, 1973- Would it be yourxr position that
z w0 . .
R o - e —
5 24 this whole thing could have beeh avoided had ¥ou received
pribr to Yougfﬁirst letteX: second'letter, third letter, OF

resting.
1 might stater wr. porter: that the

MR. RAMEY :
ad for

yday are goo

test allowables that we granted yeste
i€ they

1eh of June.

go come the £irst of July:

only the mos
ave to CORe

oil, they axe aoind toh
and I certainly jnsist

in fo
concrete at

on somethinq

e for these wells.

second resting allowabl

{{R. PORTER:

1 realize the restind allowable
nth

e current“month, but lfhddring the m@

e one of thes

10 _doesn't 9o peyond th
e wells to theilr

‘“hey were to ccmplet

of June,
s#tisfactidn,<they could file 2 c-106 requesting a regular
a1lowable. 4' |

ells does have an

‘MR. RAMEY: one of these W
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fourth letter, an answer from the operator?

MR. RAMEY: Perhaps not the fourth letter. The
fourth letter said that this had been set for hearifg. On _
any of the other three, yes.

MR, PORTER:. In other words, this whole thing has

resulted because of lackibf respnnse to your requests for

information on the wells?

MR. RAMEY: ILack of response and lack of knowledge’
on my part as to whether I could make a determination whether
the wells should be or should not be plugged.

i

MR. PORTER: It seems to me that this is a high

price to pay for failure to answer a question. This Commission

does not want any wells plugged’ that have the possibilit§

of producing, but at the same time, we are under obligation

by law to see that thése wells are plugaed, and that oil,
gas and wate:r arc confihed. We cannot éllow»wells to be
standing without gg;&ing what the status is on these wells.
What I am tfyinq to say here is if we had better
communication from the préducer, these problems, or ﬁaﬁy of
these, could bhe avoided.
MR. LYONS: I will certainly work with my cliént
to see that they work‘oﬁt the details.
MR, PORTHﬁ: ‘We don't enjoy hearings of this nature,

particulally at this moment. At this time, the Commission

will recognize Mr. Carr.
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MR. CARR: I think this should be more or less in’

the form of a statement. I don't think Mr. Ramey is needed

any further.

MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. CARR: I ‘think what we have here is essentially
lack of communication. If there are problems concerning a
particular weli, they should be called ﬁo the Commissicn'é

attention, that is the responsibility of the operator, L0

5

S file certainfforms with the Commission. It is then the

responsibility of the Commission to go out and check on
certain kinds of information.

1 would recormmend to the Commission that we issue

an order to plug and abandon these wells if theygnave not

in-ninéty daysfiled all proper'fcrms with the Commission,
specifically concerning the status of the wells, and whether
they are going tc be pnt on economic production, or come
to the Commission and request an extension.

MR. LYONS: We especially appreciate the latter
part in case there‘nfc some delays.

MR. CARR: If a good fajth effort is being made
to put the wells on pfcducticn>ét the end of ninety days,
then you can requect an extension of time.

(whexédﬁényéh; cénﬁ{égién mcmbefs'conferred.)

(Hearing continues.)
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MR. PORTER: It is the decision of the Ccommission

to adopt the suggestion of Mr. cary,and the Commission will

‘determine the fregquency of these reports of tests, and thatA

will be put in the order.
MR. LYONS: Phank you.

* * - * *

STATE OF NEW MEXTICO )
i : )y ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

1, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a certified shoxthand
RepoL tery in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New
Mexico, do.héreby certify that the foregoing and attached

Transcript of Hearing pefore the New Mexico Oil Conservation

commission was reported by e and that the game is a true

and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of

my knowledge, skill and ability.
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OiL CONSERVATION ComMissioN

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

September 5, 1973

e

Michael P. Grace II
Corinne Grace
P{' 0. Box 1418

Carlsbad, New Mexico'88220
Attention: Mr. Kenneth P. Smith

 Gentlemen:

Pursuant to-your letter of August 30,1973, ¢his is to advise that this
office will take no action as called for in the provisions of Order No.
R-4568 concerning the Corinne Grace T. P. State No. 1 located in Section
17, T-10-S, R-33-E, until'October 1, 1973.

" This request is hecqésitated by legal action on the part of the owner of

the land surface around the well. On or before that date I will expect

‘operations tc be renewed and this office notified prior to this date of

your resumption of ‘operations.
Yours very truly,

OIL CQNSERVATION COMMISSION

Joe D. ﬁamey
Supervisor, Distriet 1

JDR/me .
cc-Mr. William F. Carr, attorney
041 Conservation Commission

Santa Fe, New Mexico




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSYON
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

.CASE NO. 4993
Order No. R-4568 :

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY
THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS
OWN MOTION TO PERMIT CORINNE GRACE AND
THE TRAVELERS INDEMNITY COMPANY AND ALL
OTHER INTERSSTED PARTIES TO APPEAR AND
SHOW CAUSE WHY THE T. P. STATE WELL NO. 1
LOCATED IN UNIT A OF SECTION 17, TOWNSHIP
10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, LEA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED AND ABANDOWED
IN°  ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-APPROVED
PLUGGING PROGRAM,

P ' ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

o BY THE CGNMISSION?

This cause came on for hearing at 9 i\m. on June 20, 1973,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il- Conservation Commission
of New Mexicc, hereinafter teferred to as the "Comnission.

A ad

NOW, on this_28th day ef June, 1973, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits recsived at said hearing, and being fully
advised in the premises,

‘FINDS:

(1) fThat due public notice having been given as required
by Law, the Commission has Jjurisdiction of this cause and the
‘subject matter thereof.

(é) That Corinne Grace is the owner and operator of the
T. P. State Well No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 17, Town-
ship 10 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Lea Counhty, New Mexico.

{(3) That the operator of said wells has failed to file
proper forms with the Commigsion concerning said well and has
not responded to repeated inquiries from ‘the Commission con-
cexrning the status of this well.

(4) That a hearing was held before the Commission on
June 20, 1973, to permit any interested party toc appear and
show cause why said well should not be plugged and abandoned.

(5) That the operator appeared before the Commission and
raquested a reasonable time within which to test said wells
and attempt to put them on commercial production.

o

B 0
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- commercial production and will be placed in production at a

'rlghts said T. P. State Wall No. } should be plugged and

-2 | ' i
Cagse No. 4991 i
Order No. R-4568

(6) That as a condition precedent to granting said request §
for an extensiocn of time all Commission forms concerning said - |
well should be promptly filed with the Commission. !

(7) That the operator should report to the Hobbs office
of the Commission in writing on Form C-103 every 30 days out-
lining what progress has been made toward placing said well on
commerclal production.

. AL ——cAT,

(8) That 90 days from the date of the hearing cf this
matter, September 20, 1973, should afford the operator suffi-
cient opportunity to test said well and determine its potential
for economic production.

(2) That should said well not be placed oﬁ production
within 90 days, or should not a satisfactory showing be made
to the Commigsion within 90 days that said well is capable of

definite time, said well should be plugged and abandoned.
(10) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative

abandoned in accordance with a program approved by the Hobbs
District Office of the New Mexizo 0il Conservatlion Commission
on or before September 30, 1973, unless said well has been
placed on commercial production by that date, or ths time for

plugging said well has been extended by order of the Commisgipn. §

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Corinne Grace and Travelers Indemnity Company
are hereby ordered to plug and abandon the T. P, State Well
No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 17, Township 10 South,
Range 33 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexicé, on {r before L
Septepber 30, 1973, 1if said ‘well has not been placed on com-
mercial production by that date or the time for plugging said
wall has not been extendz=d by order of the Commission.

IT IS FUPTHER ORDERED :

(1) That Corinne Grace-promptly file all Commission forms
and file a written report on Form C-~103 with the Hobbs office
of the Commission every thirty days outlining what progress
has been made toward placing said wells on commercial production?

(2) That Corinne Grace and Travelers Indemnity Company,
‘prior to plugging and abandoning the above~described well, shall
obtain from the Hobbs Office of the Commission a Commission-
approved program for said plugging and abandoning, and shall
notify said Hobbs: Office of the date and hour said work is to
be commenced whereupon the Commission may, at its option, witnessd
such woerk. .
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Case No. 4993
Order No. R~4568

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. :

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

X T ARMI Member

" 4
| . L. PORTER, Jr., As Secretary

ax/
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TESTIMONY FOR SHOW CAUSE HEARINGS

Make appearance fo 11 Conservation Commission
one w1tness.

5.
6‘

8.

9.
10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

Nig;

le6.

17.

o

Name, p031t10n, place of resxdence.'

include g'_m_ﬁ County?

Does it include the part of 6(&%5,
in this case?

Does district . |

County involved

Would you briefly describe your duties as district sﬁﬁervisor_
as they relate to this case?

(recommeridations to the Commission as to when wells shoulad
be plugged and abandoned)

Are you familiar with subject matter of Case'No. llQ?ES ?

What is the purpose of this case?
(be sure wells are identified)

Are you familiar with th&sg wells?

Have you reviewed all reports filed with the Commission concerning
this/these.wellx and visited the well sitefah? o

Do yéu’have'these records with you?

Please refer to these records and give us the hlqtoxy of thejteaehr
well as reflected by the official recoxrds:

A. application o 'd¥ill and date
B. operator B
C. location and “dedicated acreage (C-102)

"D." well depth

-~ B, formation completed in

F. ‘information from other forms
The date of the last official form.

Other communication
{(anv which is relative to thls case that should be called

to the examlper s aftentlo ) <|:
,/LAM-( “1:’ M
HOW ré ntly have you visited tnz & wellp’

Would you tell us what you found at the site:

A. abandoned
B. a dry hole
C. any sign of present production

Would there be any danger in leaving this well in its present
condition?

Could it be a .safety problem?

Do you have any opinion as to whether or not the well should
be plugged? :




CUADETA e L

18,

19.

20.

Do you have a recommended plugglng program to submlt to the
Comnission at this time?

(if there is a recommended plugging program:
1. What should be pulled from the well?

2. Where should plugs be set and why?

3. How many sacks of cement needed?)

Do you have true and correct COpleS of all Comm1351on forms
for inclusion in the record of this case?

Offer forms as exhibits.

J T S B N N O
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Docket No. 16-73

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 20, 1973

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - S A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 4990:

CASE 4991:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Comnission
of New Mexico upon its own motion to consider the application of
Thriftway Company, operator of a petroleum refinery in Bloomfieid, New
Mexico, for certification to the Commissionér of Public Lands as a

small business enterprise within thé state not’ having an adequate supply
of charge stocks and eligible to be granted a preference, pursuant to
Chapter 34, New Mexico Laws of 1967, for the purchase of'state royalty
0oil. The Commission will consider the application and such pertinent
evidence as may be submitted concerning the capacity of ‘the refinery,
the source and :grade of all refinery charge stocks turrently available.
to the appllcant, the minimum amount and grade of additional refinery
chafge stocks needed to meet existing refinery commitments or existing
refinery capacity, and the efforts made by applicant to purchdse re-
finery charge stocks on the open market.

Applicafion of 'E1 Paso Natural-Gas Company for the amendment of the
prorated gas pool rules promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended.

Applicant, in the above- styled cause, seeks the amendment of the
General Rules and Regulations for the Prorated Gas ‘Pools of Northwest
New Mexico and Southeast New Mexico, as. promulgated by Commission
Order No. R—L670, as amended. Applicant proposes:

1. That Rile 9 (B) of the Northwest New Mexice Gas Proration
Rules and 10°(A) of the Southeast New: Mexico Gas Proration Rules
each bé amended to provide that:%he monthly 4llowable assigned to a
marginal well would be equal to its latest available monthly pro-
duction.

2. That Kule 13-of the Northwest New Mexico and Southeast
New Mexico Gas Proration Rules be amended to provide that the prorat1on

.period would be the 12-morith period from 7:00 a.m. April 1 of each

year .to 7:00 a.m: Apr11 1 of the following year. (The current pro-
ration period, due to ‘terminate at 7:00 a.m. January 1, 1974, would
be extended to 7300 a.m. April 1, 1974). :

3. That Rule 16 (A) 'of the Northwest New Mexico and Southeast
New Mexico Gas Proration Rules be amended to provide that each
proration period consist of four classification periods for the
purpose of classifying wells marginal, each suc@ classification
pericd being of three months duration; and to provide that after
productioq\data is available for the last month of each such .
¢lassification period, any well which had an underproduced status at
the beginning of the gas proration periocd would be classified marginal
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(Case 4991 continued from Page 1)

CASE 4992:

.CASE 4993:

\

CASE 4994 :

CASE 4995:

if its highest single month's production during the classification
period is less than its average monthly allowable for the classifi-
cation period, unless within 15 days after receipt of notice of
classification of a well as marginal, the operator of the well or
other interested person presents satisfactory evidence to the Com-
mission showing that the well is not of marginal character and
should not be so classified.

‘ Aﬁplicant, in addition to the abbve—requestéa specific rule‘changes,

further requests such additional word changes in other orders and/or
Rules of the Commission (including but not limited to Order No.
R-333~F-1) as may be necessary to effectuate the substantive rule
changes proposed hereéiun.

In the matter of the heating called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motioun to permit Corinne Grace and the Travelers Indemnity
Company and all other“interested parties to appear and show cause why
the Ranger Lake Wells Nos. 1 and 3 located in Unit N of-Section 11,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, -Lea County, New Mexico should not
be plugged and abandoned in- aacordance with a Commission-approved
plugging program.

In the matter of the hea‘lng called by the 011 Couservation Commission
on-its own motion to permit Corinne Grace and the Travélers Indemnity

' Company aad all other interested parties to appear and show cause why
“-the T. P. State Weli Koo 1-located in Urit A of Sect1on 17, Townshlp

10 South, Range 33 East Lea County, New Mexico, should nét be plugged-

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il. conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Glenn Petroleum ‘Corporation .and United
Statee ‘Fire Insurance Company and all other interested parties to

”appear andshow cause why the Crosby Well No. 1 located in Unit?0 of
““Section 26, Township 7 ‘South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico,

should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Comm1351on—
approved plugging progranm.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Counservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Glena- Petrcleum Porpération and United
States Fire Insurance Company and all other interestéd parties to
appear and ‘show cause why the Sanders Well No. 1 located in Unit N of
Section 25, Township 7 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Conmission-
approved plugging program.
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CASE 4996: In the matter of the hearing called by the 011l Conservation‘Coma:ﬁ,
mission on "1ts owa motion to pefmit C. H. Brockett Inc. and the

: tndennity Company and all other interested parties to'appear'and
o show cause why the Lazy J State npt ywell MNo. 1 located in Unit A
: of Section 3, Township 14 South, Range 33 Last, Lea County, New
5o : - Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned ifi accordance with &

o ’ Cormission-approved plugging prosram. - :

; CASE 4997: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to permit Jal Fishing Tool Company and
iUnited States Fidelity & Gitarantee Company and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why the H. Whitten Well No. 1
located in Unit C of Section 4 ~Township 24 South, Range 36 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in
accordance with a Conmission-approved plugging prcgram."

CASE 4998: Iﬁ“thE"maéter~ofwthemhgarigg_gi}}ed by the\oil Conservafiqn‘Coﬁ—

o
mission on its own motion to permit“EI‘?7“Cdﬁ?b211nand,AQEE§;

Casualty and Surety Company and all other interested parties to
» appear and‘éhdwlcause why the E. P. Campbell Christmas Well No. 1
v T 1ocated in Unit C of Section 6!<Townsﬁ1p~23 South, Ronge 36 Fast,
o Lea County, New Mexit€o, should not be plpggéd>and,abandoned in

-

accordance with a Commission—approved plugging prograi.

»é CASE 4999: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
L mission on its own motion'tg permit Stapdard Productiod:Coﬁﬁany
. : ’ _ “and Aetna life & Casudlty and all other interested parties to
; appeay and show cause why the Brown Ledse wells Wos. 1, 25 3, 4,
5 and 5-A, located in Units F, D, C, F, Es and E, respectively,
of Section 25, Township. 25 South; Range 46 Fast, Lea County, New
Mexico, should not be plﬁgged and abandoned in accordance with a
‘ Commissionwapproved plugging program, and why the ‘location of Well
. ; : ° No. 6 in Unit I. and Ko. 7 in Unit M of said gection 25 should rot
: ’ be cleaned and tevelled. .
‘CASE_5000: Ir the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
- mission on its own motion to permit Aztec 0il and Gas Company
) and United States Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other
S . ' interested parties to appeat and show cause why ‘che AzteC Totah
i Unit Wells Nos. 17 and 18;-iocated in Unit E of Section 20, and
Unit ® of Sectioh 19, respectively, Township 29 North, Range 13 West,
gan Juan County, New Mexico, shotild not be plugged and abandoned in
accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5001: In the matter: of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Cor~
mission cn its own notion to permit Tamanaco 0il Corporation and
Continental Casualty Company and all other inpﬁfested parties to

appear and show cause why the El Pos® ranch "R" Well No. 11 located
in Unit N of Section 11, Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba
‘County, New Mexico, should not “be plugged and abandoned in‘accordance
with a Commission-approved pluggiﬁg program.
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CASE 5002:

CASE_5003:

CASE 5004:

CASE_5005:

CASE 5006:

in the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Tamanaco 0il Corporation and Continental
Casualty Company and all other interested parties to appear and show
cause why the Pound Ranch "B" Well No. 27 located in Unit B of Section
27, ‘Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandodned in accordance with a Conmission-
approved plugging program.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on 'its own motion to permlt Dan M. Lockie and Hartford Fire lasurance
Company Group and all other interested parties to appear and show
cause why ‘the _Dan M. Lockie, Gersbach Com #1 located in Unit' J of
Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West,.San Juan County, New
Mexico, should not be. plugged and abandoned in accordance with a -
Commis ion~approved plugging program

In the matter of the’ hearlng called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Pettus and Associates and United Stites
Fidelity and Guaranty Company and-all other ‘interested parties to appear
and show cause why the Pettus and Associates, Hunt Well No. 1 located

in Unit K of Sectiomn 3, Township 29 North, Range 16 West, San Juan
County, New- Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordaucg
with a Commission—approved plugging ‘program.

In the matter of the hearing.called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on -its owi motion to permit Pettus and - Associates and United States
Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other 1nterested parties to

,.appear and show cause why the Pettus and Associates, Don Stock Well

Ne. 1 located in Unit E of Section 3 Township 29 North, Range 16

_West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not’be plugged and abandoned

in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il”Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Aztec 0il and Gas Company and United States
Fidelity and Guaranty Company and all other intérested parties to
appear and show cause why the, Southeast Cha Cha Unit 1721 No. L

Jlocated in Unit M of Section 32 Township 29 North, Range 13 West,

San Juan County, New Mexico, . should née be plugged ‘and abandoned in
accordance with a Comm1ssion-approved plugging program.
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{Continued from“tﬁé‘June 6,fi§73Z Examiher”ﬁéériﬁg)

above.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservatlon Commis-
sion upon its own motion to, consider the amendment of the general
rules governlng prorated gas pools in Northwest and Southeast
New Mexico as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended.

Rule 15 of the aforesaid general rulés would be amended to pro-
vide that if a well is overproduced in an amount exceeding six
times its average monthly allowable for the precediug twelve
menths (or, in the case of a newly conmmected well or ‘a well in -
a newly prorated pool, six times its ‘dverage monthly allowable
for the months available), it shall be shut in duting that month
and each Succeeding month until it is overproduced in an amount
less than six times its average monthly -allcwable, as determined

o Lo T el

>

Rule 15 would be’%urther amended to permit the Secretary-Director
of the-Commission to grant a pool-wide moratorium of up to three
months on the shuttlng in of gas wells duviig periods. of high
demand emergency if a significant number of the wells-in the pool
~are ‘subject to being shut in.
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I. R. TRUJILLO

S OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
3 STATE NEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
s TATE OF NEW NEAICO P
S . 0. 28 - SANTA v ) MEMBER
L 87501 .
STATE GEOLOGIST
» A. L. PORTER, JR.
June 7, 1973 : ﬂIRﬁARY—DmRHOR
Mrs. Corinne Grace CERTIFIED - RETURN
P. O. Box 1418 RECEIPT REQUESTED

Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

John N. Rahlfs Company

Agent '

The Travelers Indemnity Company
404 West Illinois _
Midland, Texas 79701

rubesic & Walsh :

he Travelers Indemnity Company

P

H Q)

Inner Loop dt Manhatten

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Re:  T. P. State Well No. 1, Unit A °
<L - Section’ 17, Township 16 South, Range
33 East,“ea County, New Mexico,
The Travelers Indemnity Company
$10,000 Blanket Bond Form 39-a1
issued Zugust 11, 1970 ’

Gentlemen:

et

- Enclosed is a copy of the docket 'Of ‘the Examiner

~Hearing to be held on Wednesday, June 20, 1973, at 9:00

a.m. in thé‘oil Conservation Commission Conference Room,
State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico, Case
No. 4993 concerns the subject matter.

T Very truly yours
§ . . \

" WILLIAM F. CARR ; :
Special Assistant"Attorney,General
Oil Conservation Commission

WFC/dx
enclosure .
cc:  0il Conservaticﬁ'CGﬁmissidn - Hobbs
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0Oi1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

HOBB8S8S, NEW MEXICO 88240 ;

May 1, 1973

Corinne Grace
Carlsbad, New Maxico 88220

-

Dear Hrs.ﬁcrace:

’ Aa you wall know, this office has contacted you numerous times concerning

S O

vT*10~Sl Br33—2t_pnd your Ranger Lake Well No. 1 and No. 3 located in Unit

N of Section 11, T-12~5, R-34-E. To date the only answer to my inquiries
has been a request to rvn ofl which has been accumulated at the batteries

for these wells.

I

Since 1: is apparent to me that you no longer plan to produce these wells,
and since you have refused to anygver ‘my inquiriea. I have no choice but
to turn this matter over to the Commission's attorney sc that he may:set
a hearing to enable you to show cause why the wells should not be plugged

Tand abandoned;

In Mne witﬁtthis, the matter has been turned over to the Commission
attorney, aiid he will notify you as to a hearing date.

Yours very truly,.

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Joa D, Ramey
Sunarvisor, Dietrict 1

JDR/me

cc~-Williem F. Carr, Attorney .
041 Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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‘0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON

DiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

June 5, 1972 | %é ,%/7?3

Corlnne Grace . ' .
% 011 Reports & Gas Services _ - s s

_.P. 0. Box 767

Hobbs, MNew Mexico
Dear Mrs. Grace:

You are the operator of three weils‘in northern Lea County, these wells
being T. P. State No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 17, T-10-S, R-33-E,
and the Ranger Lake No. 1 and No. -3, both located in Unit N of Saction 11,
T-12-S, R-34-E. :

As you know, these vells have been shut in For some pevicd of timé now,

and it would appear that they are non-~productive,

- Simce it appears that these wells will not be produced, it would seem pro-—

per that the wells be plugged and abandoned at this time, . Therefore, please
advise this office as to ycur plans. foxr the wells, and if no workover pros-—
pects are available, please make plans to abandon these wells immediately.

Yours very truly,

i

Joe D. Ramey
Supervisor, District 1

JDR/mc
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DIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

HOBBS, NEW MEXICD 88240

ust &, 1972

l. ~3
.!-AD = 0y

Corinne Grace
% 0il Reports & Gas be;vices
P. 0. Box 767

“ilobbs, New Mexico

Dear tlrs. Grace:

On June 5, 1972, I wrote you concerning three shut in wells, being . P.
State No. 1 located in Unit A4 of Section 17, T~10-S, R-33-E, and the Ranger
Lake Ro. 1 aand ¥o. 3, both located in Unit ¥ of Section 11, P-12-5, R-34-E,

iéér;y 60 days has explred sinte T wrote, and- to date 7 have heard hothing
from you to as to what your plans ior the e wells may be.

Please file by September 1, 1972, Form C-103 for each of ‘these wells show-~
ing what your immediate plams are for the wells.

If I haVe.not,heard from you by September‘l, 1972, concerning these wells,

I will have no alternative but to set a show cause hearing, which will en-
able you to appear before the Commission and show cause why ‘he wells should
not be plugged and abandoned

Youzs very truly,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION .

Joe D, Ramey
Superviser, DI ste riet 1

JoR/me
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DiL CONSERVATION commissioN 2 »
HOoBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 < 7723

Septaember 11, 1972

Corinne Cxags
Box 1418 - _
Carlsbad, Hew Mexico

Attcntioni Miss Juanita Jones

Dear Mrs. GCrace:

~This officeiis‘holding Forms C—105 on the T-P State No. 1, Rangel Lake

—_— .- . - + LA
to the Permlan Corporation what you have iabelled as legal. stock atthese
leases. . - '

%No. 1, and Ranger 1ake Yo. 3, which when approved will enable vou to sell

Befbre these can be approved, it w11175é uecéséary fof you to‘ﬁpdate your-
Forms C-115 for these wells. Eviderntly you have not baen f£1l1ing Forir c-115

on these wells siace you stopped'producing the wells.

o

would de my_suggestioh that you contact Mr. P L. Stamets in out Santa
office toO determine just what will ne=ad to bLe done in the 1ine of fil~
ing Forms c-115. X :

L
[\

Yours very truly,

" OTL COMNSERVATION COMMISSTON , ”

" Joz D. Rane¥y

Supexvisor, pisrrict 1

JDR/me




5 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
de/ | OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION
TO PERMIT CORINNE GRACE AND THE TRAVELERS
INDEMNITY COMPANY AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED
PARTIES TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE WHY THE

T. P. STATE WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN UNIT A OF
OF SECTION 17 TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33
EAST, LEA COUNTY, NEW::MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE
PLUGGED ABANDONED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A
COMMISSTON-APPROVED PLUGGING PRCGRAM.

’ CASE NO. 4993
) o Order No. R- § éj
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

TR e bR L . M s k] e Rl b o%e A, ik oA T, ns EUAS e

i En

_ This cause came on for hearlng at 9 a. m. on June 26, 1973,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, herelnafter referred to as the "Commission." i

quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fﬁlly advised

in the premises,

"FINDS:

(1) That due public notice-having been given as required
by Law, the Commission has jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. :

ki cvertans S S}

VAW AT A W e L DTS e

' R . ("2) That Corinne Grace ‘,.'?;" is the ox;mer and "
, opera‘tor of the T. P. State Well No. 1 L . / '

g lccated in UnitA; of Section 17 , wanship 10 South - ,-Rénge

% ’ 33 East Yy, NMPMi' Lee'r County, New Mexico. | i

“ '::1"-FL“W'

(3) That the operator of said wells has falled to file properj

¥

forms w1tb the commission concerning Sald wellﬂand hdS not respondecil

to repeated inquiries f
q rom the Commiss1on concernlng the status of

Leltrene wellg. ‘ _ ; . ’ IRl
. 3 TT\AX a. .}\L’M&:ﬁ(‘_ LZM, JL}& «(M.{azﬁ \)ﬁu Q ovinsni s e el B
! 7‘5)% TR o i ity £ i ’{“'\ Y L Effean o 4 hoees O i |
2 ; i

fo by DAY ANALAL Yy o Rl ot AN 55((; G d a éd’“‘[w:{‘ Grandia,

3 (6) That the operator a the Co
P eared b e the C
< a mmission and

requested a reasonable tlmeAto test sald wells and attempt to put

3

A A e e e b £

them on commerc1al production.

(R U

b ty a ¢mt<i4'['mt )Q)wd.chwoL b ﬁ‘tdvmw«.( Aa.w? )’J,Q,cuq‘ﬁ ,«ZOAL/
(4) That,all Commission forms %UﬁcéLﬁiﬁg said wells should be?

promptly filed with the Commission, ’ i I
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| i

(#) That the operatoy should réport to the Hobbs office of the.

S N C-103 }_
Commission in writingpevery 30 days outlining what progress has

been made toward plac1ng aid well@ on compercial producti
j‘- 0& He heoring oF this mal'far,a ?&mbc-rlo M1,
{#) That 90 daysAshould afford the opera;gf suff1c1ent

ke v s

opportunity to test said wellp and determine,direds-potential for
: ’ | N

N v 2878 NS S Ty

economic productlon.

é;) That should said welllg not be placed on production within

e
i

{

B

!

!

90 days, or should not a satisfactory showing be made to the

: V. DI .
Commission within 90 days that said well} aéehcapableuof commercial

ﬁ

productlon and will be placed in production at a definited time;.

i | said wellp should be plugged and Qandoned.

(Q) That in order to_preven waste and protect correlatlve

S T. P “WeLL
: . rlghts saldhRenger—take-ﬁeiis—ﬁoew-é—and—a ‘should be plugged and

abandoned in accordance with a program approved by the Hobbs

I R :

T
S

Dlstrlct Office of the Vew Mexico 0il Conservation Comruss:mn on

P : | Loy 3011178, has bendts
! . or before Seﬁ"‘ Y unless said wells sreasplaced. on commercial prod-

,“!_r", '\_‘J/A—‘--{:#‘\AK A_a_, “./ \)"’,J/".—
uction by that date,or the tlmeAhas been éxtended byhthe Comm1351on
\3—- VI 1 {‘{

\_,

IT IS THEREFGRE ORDERED: .

A b g I TR A A AN AT A Stk 8 A LI it 8 4 SIS

) ‘ , ’ (1) That Corinne Grace and Travelers Indemnity Company
; TP Stae, WELL o |
: hereby ordered to plug and abondon the,Reiaimiraite—iedrtaNotr—jm—aid

1) .
3y located in Unit P of Sectlon l_? Townshlp ‘“South Range ¢ B X

East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, an or pefore Sga#‘r-l.-a r3 M1z if

i

hos
said well® h&ue*not beeq‘placed on commercial production by that
W -/!«{)‘.1 u”z,,(.fﬂf{s.q* V{LQ,L VY ‘(u ]
date or ‘tlmeAhab not been“extended by order of the

{lcommission.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

1‘ '(1) That Corinne Grace promptly file all Commission forms and
A = N C.—~10 ’3
fxle a written reportkw1th the Hobbs offlce of the Commx031on Ay

waat&ng‘every thlrty days outlining what progress has been made toward

placing said wells on commerclal productlon.




A

< INBAR LSRRI AR Pt

-3
Case No. 4992
Order No. R-

(2) That Corinne Grace and Travelers Indemnity Company,
prior to plugging and abandoning the above-described well, shall
obtain from the Hobbs Office of the Cqmmission a Commission-
approved program for said plugging and abandoning, and éhall_

hotify said Hobbs Office of the date and hour said work is to be

work.

&f such further orders as the Commission imay deem necessary.

above designated.

OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

commenced whereupon the Cormission may, at its option, witness such
(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry

. DONE at Santa Fe, New México, on the day and year herein-

- it S

————
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